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WG 8, working in co-operation with the SEDRIS Organization, is responsible for standards relating to the representation and interchange of environmental data. The current status of the WG 8 Standards and work programmes is as follows;

	Standard
	Current Status

	ISO/IEC 9973 Procedures for registration of items
	Edition 3 DIS ballot closes 2012-11-08

	ISO/IEC 18023-1: SEDRIS DRM and API
	Amendment 1 Published May 2012

	ISO/IEC 18023-2: SEDRIS Abstract Transmittal
	Published July 2006

	ISO/IEC 18023-3: SEDRIS Binary Encoding
	Amendment 1 Published May 2012

	ISO/IEC 18024-4: SEDRIS Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1 Published May 2012

	ISO/IEC 18025:  Environmental Data Coding Specification (EDCS)
	Edition 2 DIS ballot closes 2012-09-12

	ISO/IEC 18041-4: EDCS Language Binding to C
	Edition 2 published August 2007

	ISO/IEC 18026:    Spatial Reference Model (SRM)
	Edition 3 DIS ballot closes 2012-10-11

	ISO/IEC 18042-4: SRM Language Binding to C
	Amendment 1 published May 2011

	TR 24788 Templates for the SEDRIS DRM
	In development at WD 2 stage


Updates to 18025 (EDCS) and 18026 (SRM) have moved to the next stage, with both documents currently in DIS ballot. As agreed at the 2011 Plenary, the 18025 Amendment has been changed to a Revision (Edition 2) to reflect the large number of changes that will be incorporated.

ISO/IEC 9973 (Procedures for the registration of items) was previously the responsibility of WG 7. A New Work Item Proposal (NWIP) for 9973 was published in October 2011, to address a number of issues, including the registration requirements for 18025 and 18026. A combined NWIP and CD ballot was approved in March 2012. Since the SC 24 Registry is currently most active for WG 8 standards, it was agreed to continue the development and maintenance of 9973 within WG 8. The 9973 document is currently in DIS ballot.

Development work for the TR ‘Templates for the SEDRIS DRM’ has seen only limited activity during the past year, due to lack of funding.  Continuation of this project is currently in doubt and will need to be discussed further at the 2012 Brussels Plenary meeting. 

The EDCS Registry Rapporter Group has completed the assessment of 6 submissions, (2007-Q4, 2008-Q1, 2008-Q3, 2009-Q1, 2009-Q3 and 2011-Q1). 2011-Q1 may need to be revised, however, due to a change of contractor. These have not yet been prepared for ballot, due to priority being given to the progression of the 9973, 18025 and 18026 Standards.

There have been no formal meetings during the year, but there have been frequent web-conferences and teleconferences relating to the development of 9973, 18025, 18026 and EDCS registry review.
Respectfully submitted,  

Jack Cogman,

Convenor ISO/IEC JTC 1/SC 24/WG 8: Environmental Data Representation, 2012-07-30
